From: Dwass178@aol.com [mailto:Dwass178@aol.com]

Sent: Wednesday, January 14, 2009 2:21 PM

To: awilson@ci.oak-bluffs.ma.us; info@mvcommission.org

Cc: Dwass178@aol.com

Subject: Fwd: Bradley Square Project

To the Martha's Vineyard Commission PO Box 1447 Oak Bluffs, MA 02557

Dear Gentle People,

Enclosed is a copy of the letter that I wrote to the Oak Bluffs Board of Selectmen in response to the Bradley Square Project and the unsigned letter which we received evidently asking us to write that we are not in favor of the project. We are, however, totally in favor of the project and I guess you could say we are abutters since we are probably within 120 yards of the project and the back of our house is almost on Dukes County Ave. We cannot be at the meeting but hope that you will support the revised project in its present scope.

Sincerely,

Herb and Dorothy Wass

35 West Clinton
Oak Bluffs, MA
and 178 High Street
Topsfield, MA 01983

Administrative Assistant Shelley Carter, Oak Bluffs Board of Selectmen, 56 School Street, PO Box 1327 Oak Bluffs, MA 02557

I am unable to find an e-mail address for the Board of Selectmen but I hope that you will convey my message. My name is Dorothy Wass and we are May-October (+) residents of 35 W. Clinton in Oak Bluffs. Our back door is just about 12 feet from Dukes County Ave. Today we received an "unsigned letter" about the Bradley Square project. It included the revised plan and then written in large letters it said "Project **still too large for the neighborhood**" "Speak out. Write." Evidently a meeting is to be held on Thursday, January 15th. Unfortunately we can not attend.

I am presuming that this "unnamed" person does not approve of the Bradley Square project and is hoping that some of us who are "abutters" will write and express our distaste for the project. We, however, happen to be in favor of this project and appreciate the revised plan which is on a smaller scale and should mollify some of the abutters who had objected in the past. We were pleased when the special town meeting turned down the citizen petition to withdraw the money from the Community Preservation Fund which had been allotted to the Bradley Square project.

We hope that this project can go forward.

Sincerely, Herb and Dorothy Wass Oak Bluffs and Topsfield, MA dwass178@aol.com